
 

2020 Fall Newsletter 
 

Village Elections: Will be held on Tuesday, September 15, 2020 
at the Tracy Memorial Building 77 Main Street Chatham, NY  12037. 

Polls open at 12:00 noon and close at 9:00 p.m. 
MASKS ARE REQUIRED. 

 

Office of Trustee, two (2) year term, Jodie Russell; 
Office of Trustee, two (2) year term, Melony Spock. 

 
Leaf Pick-Up: This years’ leaf pick-up will start on October 3rd and run until 
weather permits. Please remember; leaves only! Brush, stones, and other waste 

will damage our machine and cannot be accepted.  
Bundled sticks will be picked up for the month of October only. The DPW will 

collect them separate from the leaves. Branches should be tied in bundles.  
Wood should be cut as follows:  

over 2” in diameter – 2 feet long / under 2” in diameter – 4 feet long. 
No bagged leaves will be picked up. Downed limbs, brush, yard clippings, and 

bagged leaves may be disposed of at the DPW garage on Brookside Avenue 
between the hours of 7:00 am and 3:30 pm, Monday through Friday. Land 

clearing or tree removal cannot be brought to the DPW garage but can be taken 
to the Greenport Transfer Station. If you have questions, please email 

pgenovese@villageofchatham.com or call 518-392-5877. 

 

Chatham Fire Department:  We would like to congratulate 
The Chatham Fire Department on their recent ISO rating which 

they worked very hard to achieve.  
The Chatham Fire Department is also asking everyone with fire 

alarm systems to install a Knox Box. More information regarding 
Knox Box and the ISO rating can be found on the Village 

website, www.villageofchatham.com.  
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